


Cyngor Cymuned Dwyriw Community Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Dwyriw Community Council held on 
Thursday 26 June 2014 in Adfa Village Hall at 7.30pm.

Present: Cllrs Davies (Chair), Hill, Evans, Owen, the Clerk Sarah Yeomans and County Cllr Joy Shearer.

1.    	Apologies for Absence
Cllr Heward
Cllr Saul had arrived at the end of the May meeting to announce that he would be resigning as Councillor.  As there was not a written resignation letter his seat would now be declared vacant due to disqualification through non-attendance.
A notice would be placed in the notice board to that effect.
 
2.   	Declarations of Interest  
	None
3.    	Minutes of May’s Meeting  
	The minutes of May’s meeting were taken as read and accepted as a true 
	record, proposed Cllr Owen and seconded Cllr Hill.

4.	Matters Arising from the Minutes
	The grass had now been cut at the Burial Ground.

5.	Planning
i) P/2014/0581 Resubmission - Installation of a temporary wind monitoring mast 70m high at land at Y Glonc, Carno 
ii) Information from The Planning Inspectorate about the next phase of the Mid Wales Connection Project

6.	Finance
	a) Account balances – the current account contains £2148.28 and the deposit 
	    account contains £2514.26.82 
	 b) Invoices for payment – There were no invoices for payment.

7.   	Highways
Powys County Council had sent through some information on how Highways issues were prioritised according to use and hazard risk.

8.	Llanllugan Burial Ground
The Councillors visited the Burial Ground prior to the meeting.  It was agreed that those that were available would visit one weekend to work on the ‘wet area’ and carry out remedial work to try and fill in the hollow.
It was noted that there had been an enquiry about tendering for the grass cutting job.

9.  	Correspondence
a)   One Powys Plan
b)   Copies of The Voice
c)   Information about the Windfarm proposal at Mynydd Lluest y Graig
d)   Annual Report – Public Services Ombudsman
e)   Information from Scottish Power on the Mid Wales Connection Project 
      Stage Four
f)   A letter had been received from the Cefn Coch Community explaining that
      they now had possession of the Telephone Box outside the Cefn Coch Inn
      would be housing the defibrillator in there.   
	
10.  	Welcome Letters
	None required

11.  	Items to be reported or included on the next agenda
Grass cutting at the Adfa Play Area would be put on the next agenda
Cllr Hill gave an update on the current difficult financial position of Llanllugan
Church.

12. 	Date of the next meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 31 July 2014 in The Institute, Cefn Coch at 7.30pm 

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.30pm.












